DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA

+ + + + +

ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD

+ + + + + MEETING

IN THE MATTER OF:

:

Application Decisions : Legal Agenda : Licensing Agenda :

:

Wednesday
June 24, 2020

The Alcoholic Beverage Control Board met via WebEx videoconference, Chairperson Donovan W. Anderson, presiding.

PRESENT:

DONOVAN W. ANDERSON, Chairperson BOBBY CATO, JR., Member RAFI ALIYA CROCKETT, Member EDWARD S. GRANDIS, Member JENI HANSEN, Member JAMES SHORT, JR., Member REMA WAHABZADAH, Member

P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S

10:37 a.m.

CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: We are now going to our legal agenda. I just realized I read our calendar, but I forgot another case that was on our calendar that's now on our legal agenda. The first matter on our legal agenda is the review of an offer in compromise in lieu of a hearing, dated June 22, 2020, for Case No. 19-CC-00221, Hook Hall, License No. 109296.

The offer in compromise reads as follows: The District of Columbia, jointly with the Licensee/Respondent, submits this offer in compromise, OIC, to the Alcoholic Beverage Control Board as authorized by 23 DCMR Section 1604.5 for approval by the Board. The parties understand that if the Board approves the OIC, this case will conclude and the scheduled show cause hearing will be vacated.

Respondent will be obligated to abide by the terms of the OIC and fines, suspension, both or other terms shown below. If the Board does not approve the OIC, this matter will continue to be scheduled for a show cause hearing currently scheduled for June 24, 2020. The

Respondent has been advised that there is no obligation to accept an OIC. Respondent has been advised through service of the notice of status hearing and show cause hearing that at a show cause hearing, Respondent may be represented by legal counsel, have subpoenas issued to require the production of witnesses and evidence, produce witnesses and evidence, cross-examine witnesses, and apply to the Board for a qualified interpreter.

The OIC terms are as follows: Charge 1, operating summer garden after approved hours. The statutory authority is DC Code Section 2582387. The fine is a warning, that the Board will issue a written warning. I make a motion that the Board accepts the OIC. Is there a second?

MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has second the motion. I will now make a roll call vote on the motion before us that now has been properly second. The terms of the OIC, the (audio interference) is a written warning. Mr. Short, what's your vote on the OIC?

MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

1	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?
2	MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.
3	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?
4	MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I
5	agree.
6	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?
7	MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
8	agree.
9	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?
10	MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.
11	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?
12	MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.
13	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson, I
14	agree. The matter therefore passes 7-0-0 and the
15	Board therefore agrees to the terms of the offer
16	in compromise.
17	The next matter on our legal agenda is
18	the review of License and Permit Categories
19	Notice of Proposed Rulemaking. I make a motion
20	that the Board approve the Rulemaking. Is there
21	a second?
22	MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis.
23	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
24	second the motion. I now make a roll call vote
25	on the motion before us now that it has been

1	second. Mr. Short?
2	MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.
3	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?
4	MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.
5	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?
6	MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I
7	agree.
8	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?
9	MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
10	agree.
11	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?
12	MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.
13	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?
14	MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.
15	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
16	Anderson, I agree. The matter therefore passes
17	7-0-0.
18	We now move to our licensing agenda.
19	The first matter on our licensing agenda is a
20	review request for the license. This is their
21	fifth request. This is Rodman's Discount Liquor,
22	License No. 108215. I make a motion that we
23	grant this request through September 30, 2020.
24	Is there a second?
25	MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

1	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
2	second the motion. I now make a roll call vote
3	on the motion before us now that it has been
4	second. Mr. Short?
5	MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.
6	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?
7	MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.
8	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?
9	MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I
10	agree.
11	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?
12	MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
13	agree.
14	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?
15	MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.
16	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?
17	MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.
18	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
19	Anderson, I agree. The matter therefore passes
20	7-0-0. The next matter on our licensing agenda
21	is the review of application to change the hours
22	of operation and alcoholic beverage sales and
23	consumption, both indoors and outdoors. The
24	request has been made by The Lane, License No.
25	115604. I make a motion that we placard this

1	matter. Is there a second?
2	MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett seconds.
3	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett has
4	second the motion. I now make a roll call vote
5	on the motion before us now that it has been
6	second. Mr. Short?
7	MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.
8	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?
9	MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.
10	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?
11	MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I
12	agree.
13	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?
14	MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
15	agree.
16	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?
17	MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.
18	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?
19	MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.
20	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
21	Anderson, I agree. The matter therefore passes
22	7-0-0. The next matter is the review and request
23	for an entertainment endorsement inside the
24	premises and for the summer garden. The request
25	has been made by The Lane, License No. 115604. I

1	make a motion that we placard this matter. Is
2	there a second?
3	MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett
4	seconds.
5	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett has
6	second the motion. Mr. Short?
7	MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.
8	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?
9	MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.
10	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?
11	MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I
12	agree.
13	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?
14	MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
15	agree.
16	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?
17	MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.
18	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?
19	MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.
20	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
21	Anderson, I agree. The matter therefore passes
22	7-0-0. The next matter is to review a request
23	for a summer garden endorsement with 28 seats.
24	The request is being made by 600 T, T Street NW,
25	License No. 100515. I make a motion that we

1	placard this matter. Is there a second?
2	MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.
3	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
4	second the motion. We'll now have a roll call
5	motion for the vote that's been properly second.
6	Mr. Short?
7	MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.
8	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?
9	MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.
10	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?
11	MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I
12	agree.
13	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?
14	MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
15	agree.
16	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?
17	MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.
18	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?
19	MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.
20	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
21	Anderson, I agree. The matter therefore passes
22	7-0-0. We now move to our supplemental licensing
23	agenda. The first matter on our supplemental
24	licensing agenda is a review application for a
25	stipulated license with a letter of ANC support

1	to operate a new ABC establishment. The request
2	is being made by Rosemary, License No. 116840. I
3	make a motion that we approve this request. Is
4	there a second?
5	MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, with a
6	second.
7	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
8	second the motion. I now make a roll call vote
9	on the motion before us now that it has been
10	properly second. Mr. Short?
11	MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.
12	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?
13	MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.
14	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?
15	MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I
16	agree.
17	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?
18	MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
19	agree.
20	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?
21	MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.
22	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?
23	MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.
24	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
25	Anderson, I agree. The matter therefore passes

1	7-0-0. We now move to our docket. The first
2	request on our docket is a request made by DBGA,
3	LLC, trade name Dacha Navy Yard, License No.
4	106040. They have made a request for a trade
5	name change application. Is there a second?
6	MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.
7	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: I'm sorry.
8	We're going to do a roll call vote for the motion
9	to approve this request. Mr. Short?
10	MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.
11	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?
12	MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.
13	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?
14	MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I
15	agree.
16	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?
17	MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
18	agree.
19	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?
20	MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.
21	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?
22	MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.
23	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
24	Anderson, I agree. The Board now has voted to
25	agree to approve the trade name change

1	application. The next request is being made by
2	1201 K Street F&B Tenant, LLC/PDS DC F&B Partner,
3	LLC, trade name American Son/Kintsugi/Wild
4	Days/Allegory, License No. 114044. The request
5	is for change of officer application. I make a
6	motion that we approve this request. Is there a
7	second?
8	MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I second.
9	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
10	second the motion. We will now have a roll call
11	vote. Mr. Short?
12	MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.
13	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?
14	MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.
15	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?
16	MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I
17	agree.
18	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?
19	MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
20	agree.
	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?
21	
21 22	MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.
22	MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

1	Anderson, I agree. The matter therefore passes
2	7-0-0. The next request has been made by 1201 K
3	Street F&B Tenant, LLC/PDS DC F&B Partner, LLC,
4	trade name American Son/Kintsugi/Wild
5	Days/Allegory, License No. 114044. This is also
6	a change of officer application. I make a motion
7	that we approve this request. Is there a second?
8	MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett seconds.
9	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett has
10	second the motion. I now make a roll call vote
11	on the motion before us now that it has been
12	second. Mr. Short?
13	MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.
14	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?
15	MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.
16	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?
17	MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I
18	agree.
19	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?
20	MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
21	agree.
22	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?
23	MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.
24	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?
25	MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

1	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
2	Anderson, I agree. The matter therefore passes
3	7-0-0. The next request is being made by 1201 K
4	Street F&B Tenant, LLC/PDS DC F&B Partner, LLC,
5	trade name American Son/Kintsugi/Wild
6	Days/Allegory, License No. 114056. Again,
7	Another change of officer application. I make a
8	motion that we approve this request. Is there a
9	second?
10	MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett seconds.
11	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
12	seconds the motion. I now make a roll call vote
13	on the motion. Mr. Short?
14	MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.
15	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?
16	MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.
17	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?
18	MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I
19	agree.
20	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?
21	MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
22	agree.
23	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?
24	MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.
25	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

1	MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.
2	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
3	Anderson, I agree. The matter therefore passes
4	7-0-0. The next request has been made by 1201 K
5	Street F&B Tenant, LLC/PDS DC F&B Partner, LLC,
6	trade name American Son/Kintsugi/Wild
7	Days/Allegory, License No. 114056. Again,
8	another change of officer application. I make a
9	motion that we approve this request. Is there a
10	second?
11	MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett seconds.
12	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett has
13	second the motion. We will now have a roll call
14	vote on the motion. Mr. Short?
15	MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.
16	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?
17	MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.
18	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?
19	MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I
20	agree.
21	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?
22	MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
23	agree.
24	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?
25	MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

1	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?
2	MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.
3	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
4	Anderson, I agree. The matter therefore passes
5	7-0-0. The next matter on our docket is a request
6	from Techniques of Alcohol Management (TAM)
7	Training Program, License No. 087433. This is an
8	Alcohol Awareness Certification Provider Permit
9	Renewal Application. I make a motion that we
10	approve this request to renew (audio
11	interference).
12	MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett seconds.
13	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett has
14	second the motion. We will now have a roll call
15	vote. Mr. Short?
16	MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.
17	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?
18	MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.
19	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?
20	MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I
21	agree.
22	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?
23	MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
24	agree.
25	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

1	MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.
2	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?
3	MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.
4	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
5	Anderson, I agree. The matter therefore passes
6	7-0-0. The next request is from Alcoholic
7	Beverage Consultants, LLC, License No. 087440.
8	This is also again another alcohol awareness
9	certification provider permit renewal
10	application. I make a motion that we approve
11	this request. Is there a second?
12	MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett seconds.
13	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett has
14	second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.
15	Mr. Short?
16	MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.
17	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?
18	MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.
19	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?
20	MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I
20 21	MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I agree.
21	agree.
21 22	agree. CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

1	MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.
2	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?
3	MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.
4	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
5	Anderson, I agree. The matter therefore passes
6	7-0-0.
7	The next request is made by State
8	Certification Alcohol Awareness Course, License
9	No. 091812. It's an alcohol awareness
10	certification provider permit renewal
11	application. I make a motion that we approve
12	this request. Is there a second?
13	MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I second.
14	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
15	second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.
16	Mr. Short?
17	MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.
18	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?
19	MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.
20	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?
21	MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I
22	agree.
23	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?
24	MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
25	agree.

1	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?
2	MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.
3	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?
4	MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.
5	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
6	Anderson, I agree. The matter therefore passes
7	7-0-0. The next request on our docket is a
8	request by Diversys Learning, Inc., License No.
9	092448. Again, this is another alcohol awareness
10	certification permit provider renewal
11	application. I make a motion that we approve
12	this request. Is there a second?
13	MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett seconds.
14	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
15	second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.
16	Mr. Short?
17	MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.
18	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?
19	MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.
20	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?
21	MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I
22	agree.
23	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?
24	MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
25	agree.

1	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?
2	MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.
3	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?
4	MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.
5	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
6	Anderson, I agree. The matter therefore passes
7	7-0-0. The next request is made by PSCC-
8	Responsible Serving, License No. 087441. It is
9	also another alcohol awareness certification
10	provider permit renewal application. I make a
11	motion that we approve this request. Is there a
12	second?
13	MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.
14	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
15	second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.
16	Mr. Short?
17	MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.
18	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?
19	MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.
20	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?
21	MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I
22	agree.
23	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?
24	MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
25	agree.

1	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?
2	MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.
3	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?
4	MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.
5	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
6	Anderson, I agree. The matter therefore passes
7	7-0-0. The next request is made by Learn2Serve
8	Alcohol Awareness Course, License No. 087436. It
9	is an alcohol awareness certification provider
10	permit renewal application. I make a motion that
11	we approve this request. Is there a second?
12	MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett seconds.
13	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett has
14	second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.
15	Mr. Short?
16	MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.
17	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?
18	MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.
19	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?
20	MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I
21	agree.
22	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?
23	MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
24	agree.
25	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

1	MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.
2	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?
3	MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.
4	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
5	Anderson, I agree. The matter therefore passes
6	7-0-0. The next matter is a request from EOS DCH
7	Owner, LLC, trade name Hamilton Hotel DC, License
8	No. 116848. This is a caterer license. It's a
9	new 405.1 application. I make a motion that we
10	approve this request. Is there a second?
11	MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.
12	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
13	second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.
14	Mr. Short?
15	MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.
16	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?
17	MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.
18	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?
19	MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I
20	agree.
21	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?
22	MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
23	agree.
24	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?
25	MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

1	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?
2	MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.
3	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
4	Anderson, I agree. The matter therefore passes
5	7-0-0. The next matter on the docket is a
6	request from The Washington Palm, LLC, trade name
7	The Washington Palm, License No. 001151. It's a
8	restaurant C. It's a stock transfer. I make a
9	motion that we approve this request. Is there a
10	second?
11	MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I second.
12	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
13	second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.
14	Mr. Short?
15	MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.
16	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?
17	MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.
18	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?
19	MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I
20	agree.
21	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?
22	MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
23	agree.
24	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?
25	MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

1	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?
2	MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.
3	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
4	Anderson, I agree. The matter therefore passes
5	7-0-0. The next request is being made by The
6	Washington Palm, LLC, trade name The Washington
7	Palm, License No. 001151. This is a restaurant.
8	It's a change of officer application. I make a
9	motion that we approve this request. Is there a
10	second?
11	MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett seconds.
12	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett has
13	second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.
14	Mr. Short?
15	MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.
16	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?
17	MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.
18	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?
19	MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I
20	agree.
21	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?
22	MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
23	agree.
24	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?
25	MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

1	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?
2	MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.
3	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
4	Anderson, I agree. The matter therefore passes
5	7-0-0. The next request is a request again made
6	by The Washington Palm, LLC, trade name The
7	Washington Palm, License No. 001151. It's also
8	another change of officer application. I make a
9	motion that we approve this request. Is there a
10	second?
11	MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.
12	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
13	second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.
14	Mr. Short?
15	MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.
16	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?
17	MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.
18	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?
19	MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I
20	agree.
21	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?
22	MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
23	agree.
24	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?
25	MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

1	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?
2	MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.
3	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
4	Anderson, I agree. The matter therefore passes
5	7-0-0. The next request is another request from
6	The Washington Palm, LLC, trade name The
7	Washington Palm, License No. 001151. It's again
8	another change of officer application. I make a
9	motion that we approve this request. Is there a
10	second?
11	MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett seconds.
12	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett has
13	second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.
14	Mr. Short?
15	MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.
16	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?
17	MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.
18	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?
19	MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I
19 20	MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I agree.
20	agree.
20 21	agree. CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?
20 21 22	agree. CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett? MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

1	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?
2	MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.
3	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
4	Anderson, I agree. The matter therefore passes
5	7-0-0. The next matter on our docket is a
6	request from the Tasting Table Budapest, LLC,
7	trade name Tasting Table Budapest, License No.
8	106409. They are a retailer B internet online.
9	It's a class change application to a Wholesaler
10	B. I make a motion that we approve this request.
11	Is there a second?
12	MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett seconds.
13	MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I second.
14	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Both Ms.
15	Crockett and Mr. Grandis have second the motion.
16	We'll have a roll call vote. Mr. Short?
17	MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.
18	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?
19	MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.
20	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?
21	MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I
22	agree.
23	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?
24	MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
25	agree.

1	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?
2	MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.
3	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?
4	MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.
5	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
6	Anderson, I agree. The matter therefore passes
7	7-0-0. The next request is a request from As
8	Placitas Café, LLC, trade name Las Placitas
9	Restaurant, License No. 094559. It's a request
10	for a trade name change application. I make a
11	motion that we approve this request. Is there a
12	second?
13	MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett seconds.
14	MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis seconds.
15	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Both Ms.
16	Crockett and Mr. Grandis have second the motion.
17	We'll have a roll call vote. Mr. Short?
18	MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.
19	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?
20	MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.
21	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?
22	MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I
23	agree.
24	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?
25	MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

1	agree.
2	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?
3	MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.
4	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?
5	MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.
6	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
7	Anderson, I agree. The matter therefore passes
8	7-0-0. The next request is by ServSafe Alcohol
9	Restaurant Association Metro Washington, License
10	No. 087428. This is an alcohol awareness
11	certification provider renewal application. I
12	make a motion that we approve this request. Is
13	there a second?
14	MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett seconds.
15	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett has
16	second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.
17	Mr. Short?
18	MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.
19	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?
20	MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.
21	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?
22	MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I
23	agree.
	GUATDREDGON ANDERGON. Mg. Greenbath
24	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

1	agree.
2	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?
3	MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.
4	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?
5	MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.
6	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
7	Anderson, I agree. The matter therefore passes
8	7-0-0. The next request is a request by Colada
9	Shop Wharf, LLC, trade name Colada Shop, License
10	No. 115922. This is a stock transfer
11	application. I make a motion that we approve
12	this request. Is there a second?
13	MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.
14	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
15	second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.
16	Mr. Short?
17	MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.
18	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?
19	MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.
20	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?
21	MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I
22	agree.
23	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?
24	MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
25	agree.

1	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?
2	MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.
3	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?
4	MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.
5	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
6	Anderson, I agree. The matter therefore passes
7	7-0-0. The next request is a request made by
8	Nathan Scott Cline, License No. 20-IMP-00014.
9	This is a personal importation permit
10	application. I make a motion that we grant this
11	permit. Is there a second?
12	MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis.
13	MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett seconds.
14	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett and
15	Mr. Grandis have second the motion. We'll have a
16	roll call vote. Mr. Short?
17	MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.
18	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?
19	MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.
20	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?
21	MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I
22	agree.
23	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?
24	MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
25	agree.

1	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?
2	MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.
3	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?
4	MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.
5	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
6	Anderson, I agree. The matter therefore passes
7	7-0-0. The final request on our docket is a
8	request made by Alley Cats Hospitality, LLC,
9	trade name Calico, License No. 116926. This is a
10	new ABC license application. I make a motion
11	that we approve this request. Is there a second?
12	MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.
13	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
14	second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.
15	Mr. Short?
16	MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.
17	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?
18	MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.
19	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?
20	MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I
21	agree.
22	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?
23	MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
24	agree.
25	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

Anderson, I agree. The matter therefore passes 7-0-0. We have now come to the end of our agenda items, and I will move to close the meeting unless there are any other matters that need to be addressed by the Board. Hearing none, as Chairperson of the Alcohol Beverage Control Board for the District of Columbia, in accordance with Title 3, Chapter 405, Office of Open Government, I move that the ABC Board hold a closed meeting on July 8, 2020 for the purpose of discussing and hearing reports concerning ongoing or planned investigation of alleged criminal or civil misconduct or violations of law or regulations and seeking legal advice from our legal counsel on the Board's investigative agenda, legal agenda, and licensing agenda for July 8, 2020, as published in the DC Register on July 3, 2020.

Is there a second?

MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I second.

MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett seconds.

CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett and

1

2

3

4

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

1	Mr. Grandis have second the motion. I will now
2	take a roll call vote on the motion before us now
3	that it has been second. Mr. Short?
4	MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.
5	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?
6	MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.
7	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?
8	MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I
9	agree.
10	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?
11	MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
12	agree.
13	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?
14	MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.
15	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?
16	MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.
17	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
18	Anderson, I agree. As it appears that the motion
19	has passed 7-0-0, I hereby give notice that the
20	ABC Board will hold its aforementioned closed
21	meeting pursuant to the Open Meetings Act.
22	Notice will also be posted on the ABC Board
23	Hearing Room bulletin board, placed on the
24	calendar on ABRA's website, and published in the
25	DC Register in as timely a manner as practical.

We are now adjourned for the day. I would like to wish everyone a very pleasant and happy 4th, and we will see you in two weeks. Have a great day. (Whereupon, the above-entitled matter went off the record at 11:01 a.m.)

	1	I	İ
Α	B 27:8,10	cause 2:19,24 3:4,5	10:23 11:22 12:8,24
a.m 2:2 35:6	beverage 1:2,11 2:14	certification 16:8 17:9	13:25 15:1 16:2 17:3
ABC 10:1 32:10 33:13	6:22 17:7 33:10	18:8,10 19:10 20:9	18:3,13 19:4 20:4
34:20,22	board 1:2,11 2:15,16,17	21:9 29:11	21:4 22:3 23:2,11
abide 2:20	2:22 3:9,14,16 4:15	change 6:21 11:5,25	24:2 25:2 26:2 27:2
above-entitled 35:5	4:20 11:24 33:9,10,13	12:5 13:6 14:7 15:8	27:13 28:4,14 29:5
ABRA's 34:24	34:20,22,23	24:8 25:8 26:8 27:9	30:5 31:4,12 32:4
accept 3:2	Board's 33:19	28:10	33:3,23 34:16
accepts 3:16	Bobby 1:15 4:2 5:4 6:7	Chapter 33:12	EDWARD 1:16
Act 34:21	7:9 8:9 9:9 10:13	Charge 3:11	endorsement 7:23 8:23
addressed 33:9	11:12 12:14 13:15	civil 33:16	entertainment 7:23
adjourned 35:1	14:16 15:17 16:18	class 27:9	EOS 22:6
advice 33:18	17:18 18:19 19:19	Cline 31:8	establishment 10:1
advised 3:1,3	20:19 21:18 22:17	close 33:7	evidence 3:7,8
aforementioned 34:20	23:17 24:17 25:17	closed 33:13 34:20	
agenda 1:6,7 2:4,6,7	26:17 27:19 28:20	Code 3:13	<u>F</u>
4:17 5:18,19 6:20	29:20 30:19 31:19	Colada 30:8,9	F&B 12:2,2 13:3,3 14:4
9:23,24 33:6,19,20,20	32:18 34:6	Columbia 1:1 2:12	14:4 15:5,5
agrees 4:15	Budapest 27:6,7	33:11	fifth 5:21
alcohol 16:6,8 17:8	bulletin 34:23	come 33:6	final 32:7
18:8,9 19:9 20:9 21:8		compromise 2:8,11,14	fine 3:14
21:9 29:8,10 33:10		4:16	fines 2:21
alcoholic 1:2,11 2:14	C 23:8	concerning 33:15	first 2:7 5:19 9:23 11:1
6:22 17:6	Café 28:8	conclude 2:18	follows 2:12 3:11
ALIYA 1:15	calendar 2:5,6 34:24	Consultants 17:7	forgot 2:5
alleged 33:16	Calico 32:9 call 3:20 4:24 6:2 7:4	consumption 6:23 continue 2:24	
Alley 32:8	9:4 10:8 11:8 12:10	Control 1:2,11 2:15	garden 3:12 7:24 8:23
American 12:3 13:4	13:10 14:12 15:13	33:10	give 34:19
14:5 15:6	16:14 17:14 18:15	counsel 3:6 33:18	Government 33:12
ANC 9:25	19:15 20:15 21:14	Course 18:8 21:8	grant 5:23 31:10
appears 34:18			grant 3.23 31.10
	1 77·13 73·13 7 <u>4</u> ·13	Criminal 33:16	
application 1:6 6:21	22:13 23:13 24:13	criminal 33:16	Н
9:24 11:5 12:1,5 13:6	25:13 26:13 27:16	cross-examine 3:8	Hall 2:10
9:24 11:5 12:1,5 13:6 14:7 15:8 16:9 17:10	25:13 26:13 27:16 28:17 29:16 30:15		Hall 2:10
9:24 11:5 12:1,5 13:6 14:7 15:8 16:9 17:10 18:11 19:11 20:10	25:13 26:13 27:16 28:17 29:16 30:15 31:16 32:14 34:2	cross-examine 3:8	Hall 2:10 Hamilton 22:7
9:24 11:5 12:1,5 13:6 14:7 15:8 16:9 17:10 18:11 19:11 20:10 21:10 22:9 24:8 25:8	25:13 26:13 27:16 28:17 29:16 30:15 31:16 32:14 34:2 case 2:5,9,18	cross-examine 3:8 currently 2:25	Hall 2:10 Hamilton 22:7 Hansen 1:16 4:9,10,10
9:24 11:5 12:1,5 13:6 14:7 15:8 16:9 17:10 18:11 19:11 20:10 21:10 22:9 24:8 25:8 26:8 27:9 28:10 29:11	25:13 26:13 27:16 28:17 29:16 30:15 31:16 32:14 34:2 case 2:5,9,18 Categories 4:18	cross-examine 3:8 currently 2:25 D Dacha 11:3	Hall 2:10 Hamilton 22:7 Hansen 1:16 4:9,10,10 5:11,12,12 6:14,15,15
9:24 11:5 12:1,5 13:6 14:7 15:8 16:9 17:10 18:11 19:11 20:10 21:10 22:9 24:8 25:8 26:8 27:9 28:10 29:11 30:11 31:10 32:10	25:13 26:13 27:16 28:17 29:16 30:15 31:16 32:14 34:2 case 2:5,9,18 Categories 4:18 caterer 22:8	cross-examine 3:8 currently 2:25 D Dacha 11:3 dated 2:9	Hall 2:10 Hamilton 22:7 Hansen 1:16 4:9,10,10 5:11,12,12 6:14,15,15 7:16,17,17 8:16,17,17
9:24 11:5 12:1,5 13:6 14:7 15:8 16:9 17:10 18:11 19:11 20:10 21:10 22:9 24:8 25:8 26:8 27:9 28:10 29:11 30:11 31:10 32:10 apply 3:9	25:13 26:13 27:16 28:17 29:16 30:15 31:16 32:14 34:2 case 2:5,9,18 Categories 4:18 caterer 22:8 Cato 1:15 4:1,2,2 5:3,4	cross-examine 3:8 currently 2:25 D Dacha 11:3 dated 2:9 day 35:1,4	Hall 2:10 Hamilton 22:7 Hansen 1:16 4:9,10,10 5:11,12,12 6:14,15,15 7:16,17,17 8:16,17,17 9:16,17,17 10:20,21
9:24 11:5 12:1,5 13:6 14:7 15:8 16:9 17:10 18:11 19:11 20:10 21:10 22:9 24:8 25:8 26:8 27:9 28:10 29:11 30:11 31:10 32:10 apply 3:9 approval 2:16	25:13 26:13 27:16 28:17 29:16 30:15 31:16 32:14 34:2 case 2:5,9,18 Categories 4:18 caterer 22:8	cross-examine 3:8 currently 2:25 D Dacha 11:3 dated 2:9	Hall 2:10 Hamilton 22:7 Hansen 1:16 4:9,10,10 5:11,12,12 6:14,15,15 7:16,17,17 8:16,17,17 9:16,17,17 10:20,21 10:21 11:19,20,20
9:24 11:5 12:1,5 13:6 14:7 15:8 16:9 17:10 18:11 19:11 20:10 21:10 22:9 24:8 25:8 26:8 27:9 28:10 29:11 30:11 31:10 32:10 apply 3:9 approval 2:16 approve 2:23 4:20 10:3	25:13 26:13 27:16 28:17 29:16 30:15 31:16 32:14 34:2 case 2:5,9,18 Categories 4:18 caterer 22:8 Cato 1:15 4:1,2,2 5:3,4 5:4 6:6,7,7 7:8,9,9 8:8 8:9,9 9:8,9,9 10:12,13	cross-examine 3:8 currently 2:25 D Dacha 11:3 dated 2:9 day 35:1,4 Days/Allegory 12:4	Hall 2:10 Hamilton 22:7 Hansen 1:16 4:9,10,10 5:11,12,12 6:14,15,15 7:16,17,17 8:16,17,17 9:16,17,17 10:20,21 10:21 11:19,20,20 12:21,22,22 13:22,23
9:24 11:5 12:1,5 13:6 14:7 15:8 16:9 17:10 18:11 19:11 20:10 21:10 22:9 24:8 25:8 26:8 27:9 28:10 29:11 30:11 31:10 32:10 apply 3:9 approval 2:16 approve 2:23 4:20 10:3 11:9,25 12:6 13:7	25:13 26:13 27:16 28:17 29:16 30:15 31:16 32:14 34:2 case 2:5,9,18 Categories 4:18 caterer 22:8 Cato 1:15 4:1,2,2 5:3,4 5:4 6:6,7,7 7:8,9,9 8:8	cross-examine 3:8 currently 2:25 D Dacha 11:3 dated 2:9 day 35:1,4 Days/Allegory 12:4 13:5 14:6 15:7	Hall 2:10 Hamilton 22:7 Hansen 1:16 4:9,10,10 5:11,12,12 6:14,15,15 7:16,17,17 8:16,17,17 9:16,17,17 10:20,21 10:21 11:19,20,20
9:24 11:5 12:1,5 13:6 14:7 15:8 16:9 17:10 18:11 19:11 20:10 21:10 22:9 24:8 25:8 26:8 27:9 28:10 29:11 30:11 31:10 32:10 apply 3:9 approval 2:16 approve 2:23 4:20 10:3 11:9,25 12:6 13:7 14:8 15:9 16:10 17:10	25:13 26:13 27:16 28:17 29:16 30:15 31:16 32:14 34:2 case 2:5,9,18 Categories 4:18 caterer 22:8 Cato 1:15 4:1,2,2 5:3,4 5:4 6:6,7,7 7:8,9,9 8:8 8:9,9 9:8,9,9 10:12,13 10:13 11:11,12,12	cross-examine 3:8 currently 2:25 D Dacha 11:3 dated 2:9 day 35:1,4 Days/Allegory 12:4 13:5 14:6 15:7 DBGA 11:2	Hall 2:10 Hamilton 22:7 Hansen 1:16 4:9,10,10 5:11,12,12 6:14,15,15 7:16,17,17 8:16,17,17 9:16,17,17 10:20,21 10:21 11:19,20,20 12:21,22,22 13:22,23 13:23 14:23,24,24
9:24 11:5 12:1,5 13:6 14:7 15:8 16:9 17:10 18:11 19:11 20:10 21:10 22:9 24:8 25:8 26:8 27:9 28:10 29:11 30:11 31:10 32:10 apply 3:9 approval 2:16 approve 2:23 4:20 10:3 11:9,25 12:6 13:7 14:8 15:9 16:10 17:10 18:11 19:11 20:11	25:13 26:13 27:16 28:17 29:16 30:15 31:16 32:14 34:2 case 2:5,9,18 Categories 4:18 caterer 22:8 Cato 1:15 4:1,2,2 5:3,4 5:4 6:6,7,7 7:8,9,9 8:8 8:9,9 9:8,9,9 10:12,13 10:13 11:11,12,12 12:13,14,14 13:14,15	cross-examine 3:8 currently 2:25 D Dacha 11:3 dated 2:9 day 35:1,4 Days/Allegory 12:4 13:5 14:6 15:7 DBGA 11:2 DC 3:13 12:2 13:3 14:4	Hall 2:10 Hamilton 22:7 Hansen 1:16 4:9,10,10 5:11,12,12 6:14,15,15 7:16,17,17 8:16,17,17 9:16,17,17 10:20,21 10:21 11:19,20,20 12:21,22,22 13:22,23 13:23 14:23,24,24 15:24,25,25 16:25
9:24 11:5 12:1,5 13:6 14:7 15:8 16:9 17:10 18:11 19:11 20:10 21:10 22:9 24:8 25:8 26:8 27:9 28:10 29:11 30:11 31:10 32:10 apply 3:9 approval 2:16 approve 2:23 4:20 10:3 11:9,25 12:6 13:7 14:8 15:9 16:10 17:10 18:11 19:11 20:11 21:11 22:10 23:9 24:9	25:13 26:13 27:16 28:17 29:16 30:15 31:16 32:14 34:2 case 2:5,9,18 Categories 4:18 caterer 22:8 Cato 1:15 4:1,2,2 5:3,4 5:4 6:6,7,7 7:8,9,9 8:8 8:9,9 9:8,9,9 10:12,13 10:13 11:11,12,12 12:13,14,14 13:14,15 13:15 14:15,16,16	cross-examine 3:8 currently 2:25 D Dacha 11:3 dated 2:9 day 35:1,4 Days/Allegory 12:4 13:5 14:6 15:7 DBGA 11:2 DC 3:13 12:2 13:3 14:4 15:5 22:7 33:21 34:25	Hall 2:10 Hamilton 22:7 Hansen 1:16 4:9,10,10 5:11,12,12 6:14,15,15 7:16,17,17 8:16,17,17 9:16,17,17 10:20,21 10:21 11:19,20,20 12:21,22,22 13:22,23 13:23 14:23,24,24 15:24,25,25 16:25 17:1,1,25 18:1,1 19:1
9:24 11:5 12:1,5 13:6 14:7 15:8 16:9 17:10 18:11 19:11 20:10 21:10 22:9 24:8 25:8 26:8 27:9 28:10 29:11 30:11 31:10 32:10 apply 3:9 approval 2:16 approve 2:23 4:20 10:3 11:9,25 12:6 13:7 14:8 15:9 16:10 17:10 18:11 19:11 20:11 21:11 22:10 23:9 24:9 25:9 26:9 27:10 28:11	25:13 26:13 27:16 28:17 29:16 30:15 31:16 32:14 34:2 case 2:5,9,18 Categories 4:18 caterer 22:8 Cato 1:15 4:1,2,2 5:3,4 5:4 6:6,7,7 7:8,9,9 8:8 8:9,9 9:8,9,9 10:12,13 10:13 11:11,12,12 12:13,14,14 13:14,15 13:15 14:15,16,16 15:16,17,17 16:17,18 16:18 17:17,18,18 18:18,19,19 19:18,19	cross-examine 3:8 currently 2:25 D Dacha 11:3 dated 2:9 day 35:1,4 Days/Allegory 12:4 13:5 14:6 15:7 DBGA 11:2 DC 3:13 12:2 13:3 14:4 15:5 22:7 33:21 34:25 DCH 22:6	Hall 2:10 Hamilton 22:7 Hansen 1:16 4:9,10,10 5:11,12,12 6:14,15,15 7:16,17,17 8:16,17,17 9:16,17,17 10:20,21 10:21 11:19,20,20 12:21,22,22 13:22,23 13:23 14:23,24,24 15:24,25,25 16:25 17:1,1,25 18:1,1 19:1 19:2,2 20:1,2,2 21:1,2
9:24 11:5 12:1,5 13:6 14:7 15:8 16:9 17:10 18:11 19:11 20:10 21:10 22:9 24:8 25:8 26:8 27:9 28:10 29:11 30:11 31:10 32:10 apply 3:9 approval 2:16 approve 2:23 4:20 10:3 11:9,25 12:6 13:7 14:8 15:9 16:10 17:10 18:11 19:11 20:11 21:11 22:10 23:9 24:9 25:9 26:9 27:10 28:11 29:12 30:11 32:11	25:13 26:13 27:16 28:17 29:16 30:15 31:16 32:14 34:2 case 2:5,9,18 Categories 4:18 caterer 22:8 Cato 1:15 4:1,2,2 5:3,4 5:4 6:6,7,7 7:8,9,9 8:8 8:9,9 9:8,9,9 10:12,13 10:13 11:11,12,12 12:13,14,14 13:14,15 13:15 14:15,16,16 15:16,17,17 16:17,18 16:18 17:17,18,18 18:18,19,19 19:18,19 19:19 20:18,19,19	cross-examine 3:8 currently 2:25 D Dacha 11:3 dated 2:9 day 35:1,4 Days/Allegory 12:4 13:5 14:6 15:7 DBGA 11:2 DC 3:13 12:2 13:3 14:4 15:5 22:7 33:21 34:25 DCH 22:6 DCMR 2:15 Decisions 1:6 Discount 5:21	Hall 2:10 Hamilton 22:7 Hansen 1:16 4:9,10,10 5:11,12,12 6:14,15,15 7:16,17,17 8:16,17,17 9:16,17,17 10:20,21 10:21 11:19,20,20 12:21,22,22 13:22,23 13:23 14:23,24,24 15:24,25,25 16:25 17:1,1,25 18:1,1 19:1 19:2,2 20:1,2,2 21:1,2 21:2,25 22:1,1,24,25 22:25 23:24,25,25 24:24,25,25 25:24,25
9:24 11:5 12:1,5 13:6 14:7 15:8 16:9 17:10 18:11 19:11 20:10 21:10 22:9 24:8 25:8 26:8 27:9 28:10 29:11 30:11 31:10 32:10 apply 3:9 approval 2:16 approve 2:23 4:20 10:3 11:9,25 12:6 13:7 14:8 15:9 16:10 17:10 18:11 19:11 20:11 21:11 22:10 23:9 24:9 25:9 26:9 27:10 28:11 29:12 30:11 32:11 approved 3:12	25:13 26:13 27:16 28:17 29:16 30:15 31:16 32:14 34:2 case 2:5,9,18 Categories 4:18 caterer 22:8 Cato 1:15 4:1,2,2 5:3,4 5:4 6:6,7,7 7:8,9,9 8:8 8:9,9 9:8,9,9 10:12,13 10:13 11:11,12,12 12:13,14,14 13:14,15 13:15 14:15,16,16 15:16,17,17 16:17,18 16:18 17:17,18,18 18:18,19,19 19:18,19 19:19 20:18,19,19 21:17,18,18 22:16,17	cross-examine 3:8 currently 2:25 D Dacha 11:3 dated 2:9 day 35:1,4 Days/Allegory 12:4 13:5 14:6 15:7 DBGA 11:2 DC 3:13 12:2 13:3 14:4 15:5 22:7 33:21 34:25 DCH 22:6 DCMR 2:15 Decisions 1:6 Discount 5:21 discussing 33:14	Hall 2:10 Hamilton 22:7 Hansen 1:16 4:9,10,10 5:11,12,12 6:14,15,15 7:16,17,17 8:16,17,17 9:16,17,17 10:20,21 10:21 11:19,20,20 12:21,22,22 13:22,23 13:23 14:23,24,24 15:24,25,25 16:25 17:1,1,25 18:1,1 19:1 19:2,2 20:1,2,2 21:1,2 21:2,25 22:1,1,24,25 22:25 23:24,25,25 24:24,25,25 25:24,25 25:25 26:24,25,25
9:24 11:5 12:1,5 13:6 14:7 15:8 16:9 17:10 18:11 19:11 20:10 21:10 22:9 24:8 25:8 26:8 27:9 28:10 29:11 30:11 31:10 32:10 apply 3:9 approval 2:16 approve 2:23 4:20 10:3 11:9,25 12:6 13:7 14:8 15:9 16:10 17:10 18:11 19:11 20:11 21:11 22:10 23:9 24:9 25:9 26:9 27:10 28:11 29:12 30:11 32:11	25:13 26:13 27:16 28:17 29:16 30:15 31:16 32:14 34:2 case 2:5,9,18 Categories 4:18 caterer 22:8 Cato 1:15 4:1,2,2 5:3,4 5:4 6:6,7,7 7:8,9,9 8:8 8:9,9 9:8,9,9 10:12,13 10:13 11:11,12,12 12:13,14,14 13:14,15 13:15 14:15,16,16 15:16,17,17 16:17,18 16:18 17:17,18,18 18:18,19,19 19:18,19 19:19 20:18,19,19 21:17,18,18 22:16,17 22:17 23:16,17,17	cross-examine 3:8 currently 2:25 D Dacha 11:3 dated 2:9 day 35:1,4 Days/Allegory 12:4 13:5 14:6 15:7 DBGA 11:2 DC 3:13 12:2 13:3 14:4 15:5 22:7 33:21 34:25 DCH 22:6 DCMR 2:15 Decisions 1:6 Discount 5:21 discussing 33:14 District 1:1 2:12 33:11	Hall 2:10 Hamilton 22:7 Hansen 1:16 4:9,10,10 5:11,12,12 6:14,15,15 7:16,17,17 8:16,17,17 9:16,17,17 10:20,21 10:21 11:19,20,20 12:21,22,22 13:22,23 13:23 14:23,24,24 15:24,25,25 16:25 17:1,1,25 18:1,1 19:1 19:2,2 20:1,2,2 21:1,2 21:2,25 22:1,1,24,25 22:25 23:24,25,25 24:24,25,25 25:24,25 25:25 26:24,25,25 28:1,2,2 29:2,3,3 30:2
9:24 11:5 12:1,5 13:6 14:7 15:8 16:9 17:10 18:11 19:11 20:10 21:10 22:9 24:8 25:8 26:8 27:9 28:10 29:11 30:11 31:10 32:10 apply 3:9 approval 2:16 approve 2:23 4:20 10:3 11:9,25 12:6 13:7 14:8 15:9 16:10 17:10 18:11 19:11 20:11 21:11 22:10 23:9 24:9 25:9 26:9 27:10 28:11 29:12 30:11 32:11 approved 3:12 approves 2:17	25:13 26:13 27:16 28:17 29:16 30:15 31:16 32:14 34:2 case 2:5,9,18 Categories 4:18 caterer 22:8 Cato 1:15 4:1,2,2 5:3,4 5:4 6:6,7,7 7:8,9,9 8:8 8:9,9 9:8,9,9 10:12,13 10:13 11:11,12,12 12:13,14,14 13:14,15 13:15 14:15,16,16 15:16,17,17 16:17,18 16:18 17:17,18,18 18:18,19,19 19:18,19 19:19 20:18,19,19 21:17,18,18 22:16,17 22:17 23:16,17,17 24:16,17,17 25:16,17	cross-examine 3:8 currently 2:25 D Dacha 11:3 dated 2:9 day 35:1,4 Days/Allegory 12:4 13:5 14:6 15:7 DBGA 11:2 DC 3:13 12:2 13:3 14:4 15:5 22:7 33:21 34:25 DCH 22:6 DCMR 2:15 Decisions 1:6 Discount 5:21 discussing 33:14 District 1:1 2:12 33:11 Diversys 19:8	Hall 2:10 Hamilton 22:7 Hansen 1:16 4:9,10,10 5:11,12,12 6:14,15,15 7:16,17,17 8:16,17,17 9:16,17,17 10:20,21 10:21 11:19,20,20 12:21,22,22 13:22,23 13:23 14:23,24,24 15:24,25,25 16:25 17:1,1,25 18:1,1 19:1 19:2,2 20:1,2,2 21:1,2 21:2,25 22:1,1,24,25 22:25 23:24,25,25 24:24,25,25 25:24,25 25:25 26:24,25,25 28:1,2,2 29:2,3,3 30:2 30:3,3 31:1,2,2 32:1,2
9:24 11:5 12:1,5 13:6 14:7 15:8 16:9 17:10 18:11 19:11 20:10 21:10 22:9 24:8 25:8 26:8 27:9 28:10 29:11 30:11 31:10 32:10 apply 3:9 approval 2:16 approve 2:23 4:20 10:3 11:9,25 12:6 13:7 14:8 15:9 16:10 17:10 18:11 19:11 20:11 21:11 22:10 23:9 24:9 25:9 26:9 27:10 28:11 29:12 30:11 32:11 approved 3:12 approves 2:17 Association 29:9	25:13 26:13 27:16 28:17 29:16 30:15 31:16 32:14 34:2 case 2:5,9,18 Categories 4:18 caterer 22:8 Cato 1:15 4:1,2,2 5:3,4 5:4 6:6,7,7 7:8,9,9 8:8 8:9,9 9:8,9,9 10:12,13 10:13 11:11,12,12 12:13,14,14 13:14,15 13:15 14:15,16,16 15:16,17,17 16:17,18 16:18 17:17,18,18 18:18,19,19 19:18,19 19:19 20:18,19,19 21:17,18,18 22:16,17 22:17 23:16,17,17 24:16,17,17 25:16,17 25:17 26:16,17,17	cross-examine 3:8 currently 2:25 D Dacha 11:3 dated 2:9 day 35:1,4 Days/Allegory 12:4 13:5 14:6 15:7 DBGA 11:2 DC 3:13 12:2 13:3 14:4 15:5 22:7 33:21 34:25 DCH 22:6 DCMR 2:15 Decisions 1:6 Discount 5:21 discussing 33:14 District 1:1 2:12 33:11 Diversys 19:8 docket 11:1,2 16:5 19:7	Hall 2:10 Hamilton 22:7 Hansen 1:16 4:9,10,10 5:11,12,12 6:14,15,15 7:16,17,17 8:16,17,17 9:16,17,17 10:20,21 10:21 11:19,20,20 12:21,22,22 13:22,23 13:23 14:23,24,24 15:24,25,25 16:25 17:11,1,25 18:1,1 19:1 19:2,2 20:1,2,2 21:1,2 21:2,25 22:1,1,24,25 22:25 23:24,25,25 24:24,25,25 25:24,25 25:25 26:24,25,25 28:1,2,2 29:2,3,3 30:2 30:3,3 31:1,2,2 32:1,2 32:2,25 33:1,1 34:13
9:24 11:5 12:1,5 13:6 14:7 15:8 16:9 17:10 18:11 19:11 20:10 21:10 22:9 24:8 25:8 26:8 27:9 28:10 29:11 30:11 31:10 32:10 apply 3:9 approval 2:16 approve 2:23 4:20 10:3 11:9,25 12:6 13:7 14:8 15:9 16:10 17:10 18:11 19:11 20:11 21:11 22:10 23:9 24:9 25:9 26:9 27:10 28:11 29:12 30:11 32:11 approved 3:12 approves 2:17 Association 29:9 audio 3:23 16:10	25:13 26:13 27:16 28:17 29:16 30:15 31:16 32:14 34:2 case 2:5,9,18 Categories 4:18 caterer 22:8 Cato 1:15 4:1,2,2 5:3,4 5:4 6:6,7,7 7:8,9,9 8:8 8:9,9 9:8,9,9 10:12,13 10:13 11:11,12,12 12:13,14,14 13:14,15 13:15 14:15,16,16 15:16,17,17 16:17,18 16:18 17:17,18,18 18:18,19,19 19:18,19 19:19 20:18,19,19 21:17,18,18 22:16,17 22:17 23:16,17,17 24:16,17,17 25:16,17 25:17 26:16,17,17 27:18,19,19 28:19,20	cross-examine 3:8 currently 2:25 D Dacha 11:3 dated 2:9 day 35:1,4 Days/Allegory 12:4 13:5 14:6 15:7 DBGA 11:2 DC 3:13 12:2 13:3 14:4 15:5 22:7 33:21 34:25 DCH 22:6 DCMR 2:15 Decisions 1:6 Discount 5:21 discussing 33:14 District 1:1 2:12 33:11 Diversys 19:8 docket 11:1,2 16:5 19:7 23:5 27:5 32:7	Hall 2:10 Hamilton 22:7 Hansen 1:16 4:9,10,10 5:11,12,12 6:14,15,15 7:16,17,17 8:16,17,17 9:16,17,17 10:20,21 10:21 11:19,20,20 12:21,22,22 13:22,23 13:23 14:23,24,24 15:24,25,25 16:25 17:11,1,25 18:1,1 19:1 19:2,2 20:1,2,2 21:1,2 21:2,25 22:1,1,24,25 22:25 23:24,25,25 24:24,25,25 25:24,25 25:25 26:24,25,25 28:1,2,2 29:2,3,3 30:2 30:3,3 31:1,2,2 32:1,2 32:2,25 33:1,1 34:13 34:14,14
9:24 11:5 12:1,5 13:6 14:7 15:8 16:9 17:10 18:11 19:11 20:10 21:10 22:9 24:8 25:8 26:8 27:9 28:10 29:11 30:11 31:10 32:10 apply 3:9 approval 2:16 approve 2:23 4:20 10:3 11:9,25 12:6 13:7 14:8 15:9 16:10 17:10 18:11 19:11 20:11 21:11 22:10 23:9 24:9 25:9 26:9 27:10 28:11 29:12 30:11 32:11 approved 3:12 approves 2:17 Association 29:9 audio 3:23 16:10 authority 3:13	25:13 26:13 27:16 28:17 29:16 30:15 31:16 32:14 34:2 case 2:5,9,18 Categories 4:18 caterer 22:8 Cato 1:15 4:1,2,2 5:3,4 5:4 6:6,7,7 7:8,9,9 8:8 8:9,9 9:8,9,9 10:12,13 10:13 11:11,12,12 12:13,14,14 13:14,15 13:15 14:15,16,16 15:16,17,17 16:17,18 16:18 17:17,18,18 18:18,19,19 19:18,19 19:19 20:18,19,19 21:17,18,18 22:16,17 22:17 23:16,17,17 24:16,17,17 25:16,17 25:17 26:16,17,17 27:18,19,19 28:19,20 28:20 29:19,20,20	cross-examine 3:8 currently 2:25 D Dacha 11:3 dated 2:9 day 35:1,4 Days/Allegory 12:4 13:5 14:6 15:7 DBGA 11:2 DC 3:13 12:2 13:3 14:4 15:5 22:7 33:21 34:25 DCH 22:6 DCMR 2:15 Decisions 1:6 Discount 5:21 discussing 33:14 District 1:1 2:12 33:11 Diversys 19:8 docket 11:1,2 16:5 19:7	Hall 2:10 Hamilton 22:7 Hansen 1:16 4:9,10,10 5:11,12,12 6:14,15,15 7:16,17,17 8:16,17,17 9:16,17,17 10:20,21 10:21 11:19,20,20 12:21,22,22 13:22,23 13:23 14:23,24,24 15:24,25,25 16:25 17:1,1,25 18:1,1 19:1 19:2,2 20:1,2,2 21:1,2 21:2,25 22:1,1,24,25 22:25 23:24,25,25 24:24,25,25 25:24,25 25:25 26:24,25,25 28:1,2,2 29:2,3,3 30:2 30:3,3 31:1,2,2 32:1,2 32:2,25 33:1,1 34:13 34:14,14 happy 35:2
9:24 11:5 12:1,5 13:6 14:7 15:8 16:9 17:10 18:11 19:11 20:10 21:10 22:9 24:8 25:8 26:8 27:9 28:10 29:11 30:11 31:10 32:10 apply 3:9 approval 2:16 approve 2:23 4:20 10:3 11:9,25 12:6 13:7 14:8 15:9 16:10 17:10 18:11 19:11 20:11 21:11 22:10 23:9 24:9 25:9 26:9 27:10 28:11 29:12 30:11 32:11 approved 3:12 approves 2:17 Association 29:9 audio 3:23 16:10 authority 3:13 authorized 2:15	25:13 26:13 27:16 28:17 29:16 30:15 31:16 32:14 34:2 case 2:5,9,18 Categories 4:18 caterer 22:8 Cato 1:15 4:1,2,2 5:3,4 5:4 6:6,7,7 7:8,9,9 8:8 8:9,9 9:8,9,9 10:12,13 10:13 11:11,12,12 12:13,14,14 13:14,15 13:15 14:15,16,16 15:16,17,17 16:17,18 16:18 17:17,18,18 18:18,19,19 19:18,19 19:19 20:18,19,19 21:17,18,18 22:16,17 22:17 23:16,17,17 24:16,17,17 25:16,17 25:17 26:16,17,17 27:18,19,19 28:19,20 28:20 29:19,20,20 30:18,19,19 31:18,19	Cross-examine 3:8 Currently 2:25 D Dacha 11:3 dated 2:9 day 35:1,4 Days/Allegory 12:4 13:5 14:6 15:7 DBGA 11:2 DC 3:13 12:2 13:3 14:4 15:5 22:7 33:21 34:25 DCH 22:6 DCMR 2:15 Decisions 1:6 Discount 5:21 discussing 33:14 District 1:1 2:12 33:11 Diversys 19:8 docket 11:1,2 16:5 19:7 23:5 27:5 32:7 Donovan 1:12,14	Hall 2:10 Hamilton 22:7 Hansen 1:16 4:9,10,10 5:11,12,12 6:14,15,15 7:16,17,17 8:16,17,17 9:16,17,17 10:20,21 10:21 11:19,20,20 12:21,22,22 13:22,23 13:23 14:23,24,24 15:24,25,25 16:25 17:1,1,25 18:1,1 19:1 19:2,2 20:1,2,2 21:1,2 21:2,25 22:1,1,24,25 22:25 23:24,25,25 24:24,25,25 25:24,25 25:25 26:24,25,25 28:1,2,2 29:2,3,3 30:2 30:3,3 31:1,2,2 32:1,2 32:2,25 33:1,1 34:13 34:14,14 happy 35:2 hearing 2:8,19,24 3:4,4
9:24 11:5 12:1,5 13:6 14:7 15:8 16:9 17:10 18:11 19:11 20:10 21:10 22:9 24:8 25:8 26:8 27:9 28:10 29:11 30:11 31:10 32:10 apply 3:9 approval 2:16 approve 2:23 4:20 10:3 11:9,25 12:6 13:7 14:8 15:9 16:10 17:10 18:11 19:11 20:11 21:11 22:10 23:9 24:9 25:9 26:9 27:10 28:11 29:12 30:11 32:11 approved 3:12 approves 2:17 Association 29:9 audio 3:23 16:10 authority 3:13 authorized 2:15 awareness 16:8 17:8	25:13 26:13 27:16 28:17 29:16 30:15 31:16 32:14 34:2 case 2:5,9,18 Categories 4:18 caterer 22:8 Cato 1:15 4:1,2,2 5:3,4 5:4 6:6,7,7 7:8,9,9 8:8 8:9,9 9:8,9,9 10:12,13 10:13 11:11,12,12 12:13,14,14 13:14,15 13:15 14:15,16,16 15:16,17,17 16:17,18 16:18 17:17,18,18 18:18,19,19 19:18,19 19:19 20:18,19,19 21:17,18,18 22:16,17 22:17 23:16,17,17 24:16,17,17 25:16,17 25:17 26:16,17,17 27:18,19,19 28:19,20 28:20 29:19,20,20 30:18,19,19 31:18,19 31:19 32:17,18,18	Cross-examine 3:8 Currently 2:25 D Dacha 11:3 dated 2:9 day 35:1,4 Days/Allegory 12:4 13:5 14:6 15:7 DBGA 11:2 DC 3:13 12:2 13:3 14:4 15:5 22:7 33:21 34:25 DCH 22:6 DCMR 2:15 Decisions 1:6 Discount 5:21 discussing 33:14 Diversys 19:8 docket 11:1,2 16:5 19:7 23:5 27:5 32:7 Donovan 1:12,14 E	Hall 2:10 Hamilton 22:7 Hansen 1:16 4:9,10,10 5:11,12,12 6:14,15,15 7:16,17,17 8:16,17,17 9:16,17,17 10:20,21 10:21 11:19,20,20 12:21,22,22 13:22,23 13:23 14:23,24,24 15:24,25,25 16:25 17:1,1,25 18:1,1 19:1 19:2,2 20:1,2,2 21:1,2 21:2,25 22:1,1,24,25 22:25 23:24,25,25 24:24,25,25 25:24,25 25:25 26:24,25,25 28:1,2,2 29:2,3,3 30:2 30:3,3 31:1,2,2 32:1,2 32:2,25 33:1,1 34:13 34:14,14 happy 35:2 hearing 2:8,19,24 3:4,4 3:5 33:9,15 34:23
9:24 11:5 12:1,5 13:6 14:7 15:8 16:9 17:10 18:11 19:11 20:10 21:10 22:9 24:8 25:8 26:8 27:9 28:10 29:11 30:11 31:10 32:10 apply 3:9 approval 2:16 approve 2:23 4:20 10:3 11:9,25 12:6 13:7 14:8 15:9 16:10 17:10 18:11 19:11 20:11 21:11 22:10 23:9 24:9 25:9 26:9 27:10 28:11 29:12 30:11 32:11 approved 3:12 approves 2:17 Association 29:9 audio 3:23 16:10 authority 3:13 authorized 2:15 awareness 16:8 17:8 18:8,9 19:9 20:9 21:8 21:9 29:10	25:13 26:13 27:16 28:17 29:16 30:15 31:16 32:14 34:2 case 2:5,9,18 Categories 4:18 caterer 22:8 Cato 1:15 4:1,2,2 5:3,4 5:4 6:6,7,7 7:8,9,9 8:8 8:9,9 9:8,9,9 10:12,13 10:13 11:11,12,12 12:13,14,14 13:14,15 13:15 14:15,16,16 15:16,17,17 16:17,18 16:18 17:17,18,18 18:18,19,19 19:18,19 19:19 20:18,19,19 21:17,18,18 22:16,17 22:17 23:16,17,17 24:16,17,17 25:16,17 25:17 26:16,17,17 27:18,19,19 28:19,20 28:20 29:19,20,20 30:18,19,19 31:18,19 31:19 32:17,18,18 34:5,6,6	Cross-examine 3:8 Currently 2:25 D Dacha 11:3 dated 2:9 day 35:1,4 Days/Allegory 12:4 13:5 14:6 15:7 DBGA 11:2 DC 3:13 12:2 13:3 14:4 15:5 22:7 33:21 34:25 DCH 22:6 DCMR 2:15 Decisions 1:6 Discount 5:21 discussing 33:14 District 1:1 2:12 33:11 Diversys 19:8 docket 11:1,2 16:5 19:7 23:5 27:5 32:7 Donovan 1:12,14 E Ed 4:12,22 5:14 6:17	Hall 2:10 Hamilton 22:7 Hansen 1:16 4:9,10,10 5:11,12,12 6:14,15,15 7:16,17,17 8:16,17,17 9:16,17,17 10:20,21 10:21 11:19,20,20 12:21,22,22 13:22,23 13:23 14:23,24,24 15:24,25,25 16:25 17:1,1,25 18:1,1 19:1 19:2,2 20:1,2,2 21:1,2 21:2,25 22:1,1,24,25 22:25 23:24,25,25 24:24,25,25 25:24,25 25:25 26:24,25,25 28:1,2,2 29:2,3,3 30:2 30:3,3 31:1,2,2 32:1,2 32:2,25 33:1,1 34:13 34:14,14 happy 35:2 hearing 2:8,19,24 3:4,4 3:5 33:9,15 34:23 hold 33:13 34:20
9:24 11:5 12:1,5 13:6 14:7 15:8 16:9 17:10 18:11 19:11 20:10 21:10 22:9 24:8 25:8 26:8 27:9 28:10 29:11 30:11 31:10 32:10 apply 3:9 approval 2:16 approve 2:23 4:20 10:3 11:9,25 12:6 13:7 14:8 15:9 16:10 17:10 18:11 19:11 20:11 21:11 22:10 23:9 24:9 25:9 26:9 27:10 28:11 29:12 30:11 32:11 approved 3:12 approves 2:17 Association 29:9 audio 3:23 16:10 authority 3:13 authorized 2:15 awareness 16:8 17:8 18:8,9 19:9 20:9 21:8	25:13 26:13 27:16 28:17 29:16 30:15 31:16 32:14 34:2 case 2:5,9,18 Categories 4:18 caterer 22:8 Cato 1:15 4:1,2,2 5:3,4 5:4 6:6,7,7 7:8,9,9 8:8 8:9,9 9:8,9,9 10:12,13 10:13 11:11,12,12 12:13,14,14 13:14,15 13:15 14:15,16,16 15:16,17,17 16:17,18 16:18 17:17,18,18 18:18,19,19 19:18,19 19:19 20:18,19,19 21:17,18,18 22:16,17 22:17 23:16,17,17 24:16,17,17 25:16,17 25:17 26:16,17,17 27:18,19,19 28:19,20 28:20 29:19,20,20 30:18,19,19 31:18,19 31:19 32:17,18,18	Cross-examine 3:8 Currently 2:25 D Dacha 11:3 dated 2:9 day 35:1,4 Days/Allegory 12:4 13:5 14:6 15:7 DBGA 11:2 DC 3:13 12:2 13:3 14:4 15:5 22:7 33:21 34:25 DCH 22:6 DCMR 2:15 Decisions 1:6 Discount 5:21 discussing 33:14 Diversys 19:8 docket 11:1,2 16:5 19:7 23:5 27:5 32:7 Donovan 1:12,14 E	Hall 2:10 Hamilton 22:7 Hansen 1:16 4:9,10,10 5:11,12,12 6:14,15,15 7:16,17,17 8:16,17,17 9:16,17,17 10:20,21 10:21 11:19,20,20 12:21,22,22 13:22,23 13:23 14:23,24,24 15:24,25,25 16:25 17:1,1,25 18:1,1 19:1 19:2,2 20:1,2,2 21:1,2 21:2,25 22:1,1,24,25 22:25 23:24,25,25 24:24,25,25 25:24,25 25:25 26:24,25,25 28:1,2,2 29:2,3,3 30:2 30:3,3 31:1,2,2 32:1,2 32:2,25 33:1,1 34:13 34:14,14 happy 35:2 hearing 2:8,19,24 3:4,4 3:5 33:9,15 34:23

lieu 2:8 **NW** 8:24 Hospitality 32:8 21:9 29:11 **Hotel** 22:7 Liquor 5:21 **PSCC-** 20:7 0 hours 3:12 6:21 **LLC** 11:3 12:3 13:3 14:4 published 33:21 34:24 **purpose** 33:14 15:5 17:7 22:7 23:6 obligated 2:20 24:6 25:6 26:6 27:6 obligation 3:2 pursuant 34:21 offer 2:8,11,13 4:15 importation 31:9 28:8 30:9 32:8 Q **LLC/PDS** 12:2 13:3 indoors 6:23 **Office 33:12** inside 7:23 14:4 15:5 officer 12:5 13:6 14:7 qualified 3:9 **interference** 3:23 16:11 15:8 24:8 25:8 26:8 М internet 27:8 **OIC** 2:14,17,21,23 3:2 interpreter 3:10 Management 16:6 3:11,16,22,24 **Rafi** 1:15 4:7 5:9 6:12 investigation 33:16 manner 34:25 ongoing 33:15 7:14 8:3,14 9:14 online 27:8 investigative 33:19 matter 1:5 2:7.23 4:14 10:18 11:17 12:19 **issue** 3:15 4:17 5:16,19 6:19,20 Open 33:12 34:21 13:20 14:21 15:22 issued 3:6 7:1,21,22 8:1,21,22 operate 10:1 16:23 17:23 18:24 items 33:7 9:1,21,23 10:25 13:1 operating 3:12 19:24 20:24 21:23 14:2 15:3 16:4,5 17:5 operation 6:22 22:22 23:22 24:22 18:5 19:6 20:6 21:6 outdoors 6:23 25:22 26:22 27:24 **JAMES** 1:17 22:5,6 23:4,5 24:4 **Owner** 22:7 28:25 29:25 30:24 Jeni 1:16 4:10 5:12 6:15 25:4 26:4 27:4,5 28:6 31:24 32:23 34:11 7:17 8:17 9:17 10:21 29:7 30:7 31:6 32:6 read 2:4 11:20 12:22 13:23 33:5 35:5 P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S reads 2:11 matters 33:8 realized 2:4 14:24 15:25 17:1 18:1 2:1 Palm 23:6,7 24:6,7 25:6 19:2 20:2 21:2 22:1 meeting 1:3 33:7,13 record 35:6 Register 33:21 34:25 22:25 23:25 24:25 34:21 25:7 26:6,7 25:25 26:25 28:2 29:3 Meetings 34:21 parties 2:16 regulations 33:17 30:3 31:2 32:2 33:1 met 1:11 Partner 12:2 13:3 14:4 Rema 1:17 4:4 5:6 6:9 **Metro** 29:9 34:14 15:5 7:11 8:11 9:11 10:15 jointly 2:12 misconduct 33:17 **passed** 34:19 11:14 12:16 13:17 **JR** 1:15,17 motion 3:15.20.21 4:19 passes 4:14 5:16 6:19 14:18 15:19 16:20 **July** 33:14,20,21 4:24,25 5:22 6:2,3,25 7:21 8:21 9:21 10:25 17:20 18:21 19:21 **June** 1:9 2:9,25 7:4,5 8:1,6,25 9:4,5 13:1 14:2 15:3 16:4 20:21 21:20 22:19 10:3,8,9 11:8 12:6,10 17:5 18:5 19:6 20:6 23:19 24:19 25:19 Κ 13:6,10,11 14:8,12,13 21:6 22:5 23:4 24:4 26:19 27:21 28:22 **K** 12:2 13:2 14:3 15:4 15:9,13,14 16:9,14 25:4 26:4 27:4 28:6 29:22 30:21 31:21 17:10,14 18:11,15 29:7 30:7 31:6 32:6 32:20 34:8 19:11,15 20:11,15 33:5 renew 16:10 Lane 6:24 7:25 21:10,14 22:9,13 23:9 permit 4:18 16:8 17:9 renewal 16:9 17:9 23:13 24:9,13 25:9,13 Las 28:8 18:10 19:10 20:10 18:10 19:10 20:10 26:9,13 27:10,15 21:10 31:9,11 21:10 29:11 law 33:17 28:11,16 29:12,16 personal 31:9 reports 33:15 Learn2Serve 21:7 Learning 19:8 placard 6:25 8:1 9:1 30:11,15 31:10,15 represented 3:5 32:10,14 34:1,2,18 placed 34:23 request 5:20,21,23 6:24 legal 1:6 2:4,6,7 3:6 move 5:18 9:22 11:1 **Placitas** 28:8,8 7:22,24 8:22,24 10:1 4:17 33:18,18,19 33:7,13 **planned** 33:15 10:3 11:2,2,4,9 12:1,4 letter 9:25 12:6 13:2,7 14:3,8 pleasant 35:2 license 2:10 4:18 5:20 Ν 5:22 6:24 7:25 8:25 **posted** 34:22 15:4,9 16:5,10 17:6 9:25 10:2 11:3 12:4 **name** 11:3,5,25 12:3 practical 34:25 17:11 18:7,12 19:7,8 13:4 14:5 15:6 22:7 19:12 20:7,11 21:7,11 13:5 14:6 15:7 16:7 premises 7:24 23:6 24:6 25:6 26:6 **PRESENT** 1:13 22:6,10 23:6,9 24:5,9 17:7 18:8 19:8 20:8 21:8 22:7,8 23:7 24:7 27:7 28:8,10 30:9 presiding 1:12 25:5,5,9 26:5,5,9 27:6 32:9 produce 3:7 25:7 26:7 27:7 28:9 27:10 28:7,7,9,11 29:9 30:9 31:8 32:9 Nathan 31:8 production 3:7 29:8,12 30:8,8,12 **Navy** 11:3 Program 16:7 31:7,7 32:7,8,11 32:10 need 33:8 **properly** 3:22 9:5 10:10 Licensee/Respondent require 3:6 new 10:1 22:9 32:10 Proposed 4:19 **Respondent** 2:20 3:1.2 2:13 provider 16:8 17:9 notice 3:3 4:19 34:19 licensing 1:7 5:18,19 18:10 19:10 20:10 Responsible 20:8 34:22 6:20 9:22,24 33:20

П			
		1 4 5 5 0 0 0 0 0	400045 5 00
restaurant 23:8 24:7	sorry 11:7	4:4 5:5,6,6 6:8,9,9	108215 5:22
28:9 29:9	State 18:7	7:10,11,11 8:10,11,11	109296 2:10
retailer 27:8	status 3:3	9:10,11,11 10:14,15	11:01 35:6
review 2:7 4:18 5:20	statutory 3:13	10:15 11:13,14,14	114044 12:4 13:5
6:21 7:22 8:22 9:24	stipulated 9:25	12:15,16,16 13:16,17	114056 14:6 15:7
Rodman's 5:21	stock 23:8 30:10	13:17 14:17,18,18	115604 6:25 7:25
roll 3:20 4:24 6:2 7:4	Street 8:24 12:2 13:3	15:18,19,19 16:19,20	115922 30:10
9:4 10:8 11:8 12:10	14:4 15:5	16:20 17:19,20,20	116840 10:2
13:10 14:12 15:13	submits 2:13	18:20,21,21 19:20,21	116848 22:8
16:14 17:14 18:15	subpoenas 3:6	19:21 20:20,21,21	116926 32:9
19:15 20:15 21:14	summer 3:12 7:24 8:23	21:19,20,20 22:18,19	1201 12:2 13:2 14:3
22:13 23:13 24:13	supplemental 9:22,23	22:19 23:18,19,19	15:4
			1604.5 2:16
25:13 26:13 27:16	support 9:25	24:18,19,19 25:18,19	
28:17 29:16 30:15	suspension 2:21	25:19 26:18,19,19	19-CC-00221 2:9
31:16 32:14 34:2		27:20,21,21 28:21,22	
Room 34:23	T	28:22 29:21,22,22	2
Rosemary 10:2	T 8:24,24	30:20,21,21 31:20,21	20-IMP-00014 31:8
Rulemaking 4:19,20	Table 27:6,7	31:21 32:19,20,20	2020 1:9 2:9,25 5:23
	TAM 16:6	34:7,8,8	33:14,20,21
S	Tasting 27:6,7	warning 3:14,15,23	22 2:9
S 1:16	Techniques 16:6	Washington 23:6,7	23 2:15
sales 6:22	Tenant 12:2 13:3 14:4	24:6,6 25:6,7 26:6,7	24 1:9 2:25
scheduled 2:18,24,25	15:5	29:9	2582387 3:14
Scott 31:8	terms 2:21,22 3:11,22	WebEx 1:11	28 8:23
seats 8:23	4:15	website 34:24	20 0.23
			3
second 3:17,18,20,22	timely 34:25	Wednesday 1:9	
4:21,24 5:1,24,25 6:2	Title 33:12	weeks 35:3	3 33:12,21
6:4 7:1,4,6 8:2,6 9:1,2	trade 11:3,4,25 12:3	went 35:6	30 5:23
9:4,5 10:4,6,8,10 11:5	13:4 14:5 15:6 22:7	Wharf 30:9	
11:6 12:7,8,10 13:7	23:6 24:6 25:6 26:6	Wholesaler 27:9	4
13:10,12 14:9 15:10	27:7 28:8,10 30:9	wish 35:2	405 33:12
15:13 16:14 17:11,14	32:9	witnesses 3:7,8,8	405.1 22:9
18:12,13,15 19:12,15	Training 16:7	written 3:15,23	4th 35:2
20:12,13,15 21:11,14	transfer 23:8 30:10		
22:10,11,13 23:10,11	two 35:3	X	5
23:13 24:10,13 25:10			
25:11,13 26:10,13	U	Υ	6
27:11,13,15 28:12,16	understand 2:17	Yard 11:3	600 8:24
29:13,16 30:12,13,15	and stand 2.17	1414 11.0	000 0.24
31:11,15 32:11,12,14	V	Z	7
33:22,23 34:1,3	vacated 2:19		7-0-0 4:14 5:17 6:20
seconds 7:2 8:4 13:8	videoconference 1:11	0	7:22 8:22 9:22 11:1
14:10,12 15:11 16:12	violations 33:17	001151 23:7 24:7 25:7	13:2 14:3 15:4 16:5
17:12 19:13 21:12	vote 3:21,24 4:24 6:2	26:7	17:6 18:6 19:7 20:7
24:11 26:11 27:12	7:4 9:5 10:8 11:8	087428 29:10	21:7 22:6 23:5 24:5
28:13,14 29:14 31:13	12:11 13:10 14:12	087433 16:7	25:5 26:5 27:5 28:7
33:24	15:14 16:15 17:14	087436 21:8	29:8 30:8 31:7 32:7
Section 2:15 3:13	18:15 19:15 20:15	087440 17:7	33:6 34:19
seeking 33:18	21:14 22:13 23:13	087441 20:8	
September 5:23	24:13 25:13 26:13	091812 18:9	8
service 3:3	27:16 28:17 29:16	092448 19:9	8 33:14,20
Serving 20:8	30:15 31:16 32:14	094559 28:9	00.17,20
ServSafe 29:8	34:2	007000 20.0	
Shop 30:9,9		1	
	voted 11:24	<u> </u>	
show 2:18,24 3:4,4	W	10:37 2:2	
shown 2:22		100515 8:25	
Son/Kintsugi/Wild 12:3	W 1:12,14	106040 11:4	
13:4 14:5 15:6	Wahabzadah 1:17 4:3,4	106409 27:8	
	I	I	1

${\color{red} \underline{C} \hspace{0.1cm} \underline{E} \hspace{0.1cm} \underline{R} \hspace{0.1cm} \underline{T} \hspace{0.1cm} \underline{I} \hspace{0.1cm} \underline{F} \hspace{0.1cm} \underline{I} \hspace{0.1cm} \underline{C} \hspace{0.1cm} \underline{A} \hspace{0.1cm} \underline{T} \hspace{0.1cm} \underline{E}}$

This is to certify that the foregoing transcript

In the matter of: Agenda

Before: DCABRA

Date: 06-24-20

Place: teleconference

was duly recorded and accurately transcribed under my direction; further, that said transcript is a true and accurate record of the proceedings.

Court Reporter

near Nous &